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NATIONAL DROWNING PREVENTION ALLIANCE

oND

NATIONAL DROWNING PREVENTION ALLIANCE
January 31, 2022

Delegate Kumar P. Barve (Chair) & Delegate Dana Stein (Vice-Chair)
Room 251

House Office Building

Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Chairman Barve & Vice-Chair Stein:

The International Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC) is a model code that regulates the minimum
requirements for the design, construction, alteration, repair and maintenance of new or substantially re-modeled
swimming pools, spas, hot tubs and aquatic facilities. This includes public swimming pools, public spas, public
exercise spas, aquatic recreation facilities, permanent in-ground residential spas and pools and permanent
residential spas and pools among other water venues The National Drowning Prevention Alliance supports the
adoption of the ISPSC in States and local jurisdictions around the country. Many states and local jurisdictions
have already done just that. More should follow suit. We strongly encourage you to support adpotion in the
great state of Maryland to save lives and make water safer for all!

Developed in collaboration with the Pool & Hot Tub Alliance (PHTA, formerly the Association of Pool &
Spa Professionals), ISPSC adoption provides many benefits supporting the safety and health of water. If
adopted, the code requires pools and other water facilities to: meet the requirements of the Virginia Graeme
Baker Pool & Spa Safety Act; meet the APSP-7 standard for suction entrapment avoidance; require layers of
protection around pools and spas that help prevent the unfettered access by children, including fencing, covers
and door and window alarms; and ensures that water quality is healthy and safe, among many other safety and
health provisions.

Please contact the NDPA should you have any question regarding the ISPSC.

Sincerely,

Dr. Adam B. Katchmarchi
Executive Director
National Drowning Prevention Alliance (NDPA)

Tel. 1-800-757-9270 1119 Church Street www.ndpa.org

Tel. 951-659-8600 Indiana, PA 15701 admin@ndpa.org
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January 31, 2022

Delegate Dana Stein, Vice Chair
Environment & Transportation Committee
Room 251

House Office Building

Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Delegate Stein,

Please accept this letter as our organization’s support for the adoption of The International
Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC) with the passing of HB 0303 . The ISPSC is a model code
that regulates the minimum requirements for the design, construction, alteration, repair, and
maintenance of new or substantially re-modeled swimming pools, spas, hot tubs and aquatic
facilities. This includes public swimming pools, public spas, public exercise spas, aquatic recreation
facilities, permanent in-ground residential spas and pools and permanent residential spas and
pools among other water venues. Abbey’s Hope Charitable Foundation and the National Drowning
Prevention Alliance support the adoption of the ISPSC in States and local jurisdictions around the
country. In fact, at least 13 states and hundreds of localities have adopted the safety code. We
strongly encourage the Maryland Legislature to adopt this important safety code.

Developed in collaboration with the Pool & Hot Tub Alliance (PHTA,; formerly the Association of
Pool &Spa Professionals), ISPSC adoption provides many benefits supporting the safety and
health of water. If adopted, the code requires pools and other water facilities to: meet the
requirements of the Virginia Graeme Baker Pool & Spa Safety Act (VGB Act); meet the APSP-7
standard for suction entrapment avoidance; require layers of protection around pools and spas that
help prevent the unfettered access by children, including fencing, covers and door and window
alarms; and ensure that water quality is healthy and safe, among many other safety and health
provisions.

In June of 2007, six-year old Abigail Taylor suffered a horrific injury while swimming in a public
pool. That injury ultimately took her life. Abbey was playing in a wading pool when she unknowingly
sat on a drain that was poorly maintained and unequipped with the appropriate safety devices. The
powerful suction of the pool eviscerated Abbey. Her small intestine was ripped from her body. The
serious injury was followed by 9 months of medical care, including 16 different surgeries, a triple
organ transplant, several infections and most of her sixth year of life in a hospital bed. Despite the
best medical care and attention and our constant vigilance and prayers, Abbey died March 20,
2008. Abbey’s hope was that no child should ever suffer like she did as a result of an improperly
maintained pool or from a preventable drowning. In her memory Abbey’s Hope Charitable
Foundation was formed.



One our greatest achievements was helping the United States Congress to pass The Virginia
Graeme Baker Pool Safety Act (VGB Act) which requires entrapment safety devices on all public
pools in Maryland and around the country. Significantly, since the effective date of this law, there
has not been a single entrapment death at a public pool or spa, however, the passage of this
measure alone is not enough in Maryland. Adoption of the ISPSC will help close that safety gap
between public and residential pools and spas by requiring the same entrapment protection
provided from the VGB Act to, at least, newly constructed pools/spas and substantially remodeled

existing pools/spas. Please help fulfill Abbey’s hope of ‘safer pools, safer kids’ by adopting the
ISPSC code.

Sincerely,

Alan Korn, J.D.

Executive Director, Abbey’s Hope Charitable Foundation

Board Member and General Counsel, National Drowning Prevention Alliance
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Testimony of Delegate Dana Stein in Support of HB 303 -
Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards Adoption

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Environment and Transportation Committee,

In this committee, we have adopted a number of building standards over the years. We approved the
International Energy Conservation Code, authorized adoption of the International Green Construction
Code, and have made changes to the International Residential Code. These codes are all developed and
updated by the International Code Council (ICC), which is the recognized source for building codes and
standards.

The Code Council, in collaboration with the Pool and Hot Tub Alliance (PHTA), has also developed the
International Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC), which this bill would adopt for the State. This
committee and the House passed this bill last year (as HB109), and it crossed over to the Senate.
Unfortunately, it ran out of time in the Senate. HB 303 establishes minimum regulations for newly
constructed public and residential pools, spas, and hot tubs using prescriptive and performance-related
provisions. The bill is not retroactive, meaning you do not have to bring existing pools and spas up to this
code.

This code is needed because while most Maryland jurisdictions have some form of pool and spa
regulations, the State lacks a comprehensive code that addresses design, construction, and safety of pools
and spas.

This need is fundamentally about safety, especially the safety of children. According to a 2015 Maryland
Department of Health report, drowning was the 2nd leading cause of death for children aged 0-4 and the
third leading cause of death for children aged 5-14.

This code will enhance pool safety in many ways, including stronger residential barrier requirements and
the elimination of conditions that lead to entrapment incidents. These standards are best practices that are
proven to reduce drowning fatalities.

By adopting a statewide code, the State will ensure that pools and spas are governed by a uniform,
consistent code, which will foster compliance for businesses and additional safety for consumers.

Note that counties will be able to amend the code to fit their needs, but the critical point is that everyone
in the state will work from the same code.



Fourteen other states have taken steps to adopt this code statewide, including most of our adjoining states.
Seven Maryland jurisdictions have already adopted this code, most notably Anne Arundel County,
Montgomery County, and Baltimore City. And most jurisdictions in Maryland have adopted “portions” of
the International Swimming Pool and Spa Code via the International Building Code and International
Residential Code.

HB 303 is nearly identical to HB 109 with the exception of several clarifying, non-substantive
amendments. In addition, there are two sponsor amendments before you, which simply clarify that HB
303 “only” applies to newly constructed pools and spas and not to existing pools and spas. Additionally,
the amendments clarify that the requirements for additions, alterations, and repairs shall be within the
scope of the code.

We have met with the local environmental health directors to alleviate their concerns and ensure they will
continue to have a role in the design and construction of pools and spas. They are no longer in opposition.
The Maryland Chamber of Commerce also supports this legislation, noting that it will provide “numerous
benefits to citizens and business owners in the State.”
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BY: Delegate Stein
(To be offered in the Environment and Transportation Committee)

AMENDMENT TO HOUSE BILL 303
(First Reading File Bill)

On page 3, in line 13, strike “THE” and substitute “(I) EXCEPT AS
PROVIDED IN SUBPARAGRAPH (II) OF THIS PARAGRAPH, THE”; and after line 16,

insert;:

“(I1) THE DEPARTMENT SHALL ADOPT, AS PART OF THE
STANDARDS, THE PROVISIONS OF THE INTERNATIONAL SWIMMING POOL AND
SPA CODE RELATING TO THE REQUIREMENTS FOR ADDITIONS, ALTERATIONS,
AND REPAIRS WITHOUT MODIFICATION.”.
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International Code Council
500 New Jersey Avenue, NW
Sixth Floor

Washington, DC 20001

t: 888.ICC.SAFE (422.7233)

.-- t: 202.370.1800

INTERNATIONAL .
CODE COUNCIL® f: 202.783.2348

www.iccsafe.org

HB 303 — Support
Public Safety — Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards — Adoption
Environment and Transportation Committee

January31l, 2022
Dear Chair Barve, and Members of the Committee,

The International Code Council (Code Council) supports the passage HB 303, adopting the International
Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC) for new construction, alteration, and remodeling of public, semi-
public, and private pools and spas®.

The Code Council is a member-focused nonprofit association with over 64,000 members (1,200 of whom
call Maryland home) that develops model building codes, the I-Codes, used in the design, build and
compliance process to construct safe, sustainable, affordable and resilient structures. Maryland chooses
the International Codes (I-Codes) as its regulatory foundation for the built environment adopting and
adapting the International Residential Code, the International Building Code, the International Plumbing
Code, the International Mechanical Code, the International Fuel Gas Code, the International Green
Construction Code, the International Property Maintenance Code, the International Existing Building
Code, and the International Energy Conservation Code, all of which are updated every three years using
a nationally recognized consensus-based process. The I-Codes, including the International Swimming
Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC), are the most widely used and adopted set of building codes in the U.S. and
around the world.

Several Maryland jurisdictions currently adopt and enforce the ISPSC? or use provisions from the code.
Others require permits and inspections for pools and spas but reference out of date legacy regulations.
This approach causes a patchwork of jurisdiction specific requirements across Maryland that do not take
advantage of safer and more energy efficient construction practices that up-to-date codes and
standards provide (e.g. solar thermal water heating). Passing HB 303 reduces industry confusion and
promotes compliance through a consistent set of pool and spa regulations that are seamlessly designed
to integrate with the building, plumbing, mechanical, residential and other construction codes used
throughout Maryland. Additional advantages to adopting the ISPSC are listed on the attached
document. The Code Council appreciates the Committee’s consideration and urges a favorable vote.

Thank you for your service,

Gzt Az 250

Jacob Karson
Government Relations Coordinator
International Code Council

1 The scope of the ISPSC does not address operations and maintenance of swimming pools and spas.
2 Anne Arundel, Cecil, Montgomery, and Wicomico counties, as well as Annapolis, Baltimore, and
Gaithersburg Cities adopt the ISPSC directly or by reference.
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HB 303 / SB 319 Public Safety — Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards
Adoption .y

According a 2015 Maryland Department of Health report, drowning was the 2" leading cause of death
for children 0-4 and the third leading cause of death for children aged 5-14. Most jurisdictions use
outdated safety standards for pool and spa construction and many lack comprehensive codes that
address design and construction of pools and spas. Unlike statewide adopted building codes,
requirements for residential pools are vastly different creating a patchwork of regulations and
requirements for public pools are severely outdated; some are over 20 years old. HB 303 and SB 319
remedies this by adopting the most recent edition of the International Swimming Pool and Spa Code
(ISPSC) using the same recognized process Maryland employs for the adoption of the International
Building Code, International Residential, and International Energy Conservation Code.

BENEFITS of adopting the ISPSC:

e Enhances residential pool barrier requirements, reducing drowning incidents and ensures
compliance with Virginia Graeme Baker Act which is designed to eliminate entrapment
incidents.

e |s based on scientifically proven best practices for drowning prevention and energy efficiency.

e Provides Maryland a consistent and uniform set of regulations reducing the cost of pool design
and construction.

e Requires portable spas to be certified to the latest industry standards, eliminating the need to
inspect inaccessible interior components.

e Is coordinated and corelated with the International Building Code (IBC), International Residential
Code (IRC), International Plumbing Code (IPC), International Mechanical Code (IMC), and the
other I-Codes adopted by Maryland and uses the same open and transparent development
process.

e Eligibility for Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) training grants.

e Statewide training on a code that is coordinated and correlated with Maryland’s suite of codes.

e Requirements are easily accessible and free for public viewing.

Synopsis — HB 303 and SB 319 creates the Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards and adopts the
ISPSC by regulation with an initial implementation date of June 1, 2023. The proposed language follows
12-503, Maryland Building Performance Standards, which adopts, by regulation (COMAR 09.12.51), the
International Building Code (IBC), International Energy Conservation Code (IECC), and permits the
International Green Construction Code (IgCC) (COMAR 09.12.51 also adopts the International Residential
Code). The Department of Labor shall consult with the Department of Health during review of the ISPSC.
Local jurisdictions may adopt local amendments so long as the amendments do not weaken energy
conservation and efficiency provisions. Also notable in the legislation:

e The Department of Labor shall maintain a central automated database that includes the
Standards, local amendments to the Standards, make database information available to local
jurisdictions, coordinate with code officials and the State Fire Marshal and local fire officials.

e localjurisdictions can further amend the Standards so long as they do not weaken energy
efficiency provisions.



https://phpa.health.maryland.gov/ohpetup/Shared%20Documents/Injuries%20in%20Maryland%202012%20Statistics%20on%20Injury-related%20Emergency%20Department%20Visits,%20Hospitalizations%20and%20Death.pdf
http://www.dsd.state.md.us/comar/comarhtml/10/10.17.01.04.htm
https://codes.iccsafe.org/content/ISPSC2021P1
https://govt.westlaw.com/mdc/Document/N00BECA414C7F11E6874EEF7972E9FF2E?viewType=FullText&originationContext=documenttoc&transitionType=CategoryPageItem&contextData=(sc.Default)
https://www.dllr.state.md.us/labor/build/comar091251.pdf
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Washington County
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MARYLAND BUILDING OFFICIALS

ASSOCIATION
P.O. Box 157 Sykesville, Md. 21784

HB 303-Support
Public Safety - Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards - Adoption
Environment and Transportation Committee

January 27, 2022
Dear Chair Barve, and Members of the Committee,

The Board of Directors, Maryland Building Officials Association, is happy to
provide testimony in favor of HB 303, adopting the International Swimming Pool
and Spa Code (ISPSC) for design and construction of public, semi-public, and
private pools and spas. MBOA provides this letter of support for adoption of the
bills as written which allows for local jurisdictions to amend with the caveat that
the current proposed language is not modified nor amended.

Adding the ISPSC next to the Maryland Building Performance Standards provides
a safe and comprehensive code for design and construction of swimming pools and
spas that correlates with the other building safety codes adopted and enforced in
Maryland. HB 303 provides a consistent foundation of requirements across the state
that reduces the patchwork of regulations governing the design and construction of
pools and spas. Importantly, the ISPSC is written in a format that is well understood
by Maryland's design, builder, and code enforcement communities which leads to
more consistent application and enforcement of its safety provisions.

The Maryland Building Officials Association, established over 50 years ago, is a
membership association of approximately 450 individuals dedicated to building,
plumbing, mechanical, energy efficiency, and fire protection. As charter members
of the International Code Council, our members, along with construction industry
professionals, develop the codes and standards, including the ISPSC, used to
protect the public and keep them safe in the buildings where they eat, sleep, work,
learn, play, and worship. The State of Maryland has a long history of adopting
national model codes and standards and many local representatives have been very
active in the development of the family of International Codes and Standards.

MBOA appreciates the Committee's consideration of HB 303 and urges a favorable
recommendation.

Sincerely,

Frank G Quillen
President
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Committee
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January 21, 2022

Delegate Dana Stein, Vice Chair
Environment and Transportation
Committee

Maryland General Assembly
Room 251

House Office Building

Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: HB0303— Public Safety- - Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards-Adoption
Dear Delegate Stein,

The Maryland Metro Chiefs Fire Marshal Committee is made up of representatives from fire
marshal offices from across the State of Maryland. We work in collaboration with the Maryland
State Fire Marshal's Office to advocate for strong and effective fire prevention and life safety
measures to protect the citizens of the State of Maryland.

We are writing you today to submit our support for HB0303. Drownings continue to be one of
the leading causes of death for young children and teens in the state of Maryland. Tragically,
many of these deaths could be prevented and we believe the adoption of the International
Swimming Pool and Spa Safety Code could be a valuable tool in the matter. The ISPSC is the
first national code for swimming pools and spas ever created and the only code to address all
aspects of public and residential pool and spa design. It is based on scientifically proven best
practices for drowning prevention and provides a consistent and uniform set of regulations
reducing the cost of pool design. The majority of our members are or have been first responders
during our careers. We have witnessed first-hand the tragedy of accidental drownings and
support efforts to reduce or eliminate these devastating occurrences.

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation and we respectfully ask the
Environment and Transportation Committee for a favorable report for HB0303.

Sincerely,

,

pe) /W/-’fj( e
/_p/b_,»/wt/“ (f' Ci//

Thomas J Hayden Jr
Chairman Metro Chiefs Fire Marshal Committee
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POOL &

HOTTUB
ALLIANCE

February 2, 2022

The Honorable Kumar P. Barve

House Environment Transportation Committee
251 House Office Building

6 Bladen Street

Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: Consideration of the International Swimming Pool and Spa Code

Dear Chairman Barve:

This letter is in regard to the state of Maryland’s consideration of the International
Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC). The Pool and Hot Tub Alliance (PHTA)
(formerly the Association of Pool & Spa Professionals (APSP)) partnered with the
International Code Council (ICC), the body responsible for many of our national building
codes, to create the first ever national code for swimming pools and spas in 2012.

According to a 2015 Maryland Department of Health report, drowning was the 2nd
leading cause of death for children 0-4 and the third leading cause of death for children
aged 5-14. While most Jurisdictions in Maryland have some form of existing pool and
spa regulations, most lack a comprehensive code or laws that address design,
construction, and safety of pools and spas leaving a patchwork of regulations across
Maryland. HB 303 will remedy this by adopting the International Swimming Pool and
Spa Code (ISPSC) which is the only code that is coordinated and correlated with the
other building codes adopted in Maryland. The ISPSC is the first national code for
swimming pools and spas ever created and the only code to address all aspects of
public and residential pool and spa design and construction addressing quality, safety,
and energy and conservation.

The ISPSC will establish minimum regulations for public and residential pools, spas,
and hot tubs using prescriptive and performance-related provisions. Additional benefits
of the ISPSC include:

e Seamless integration with the most widely used model codes in North America,
the International Building Code® (IBC®) and International Residential Code®
(IRC®).

e Meets or exceeds the requirements of the federal Virginia Graeme Baker Act for
suction entrapment avoidance.

pOOL & 2111 Eisenhower Ave., Ste 500
HOT TU B Alexandria, VA 22314
ALLIANCE '




e Covers fencing, decks, lighting, heaters, circulation systems, pumps,
accessibility, diving, sanitizing equipment, filters, and suction fittings.

¢ Includes provisions for pools and facilities geared specifically for water parks,
along with provisions based on the latest research for diving, barriers, general
design, and water quality safety.

e All necessary provisions in one book. The ISPSC combines the provisions of the
relevant sections of the IRC, IBC, IPC®, and IMC®, and the APSP standards,
serving as a fully-integrated document for pool and spa safety.

We look forward to positive consideration of the ISPSC in Maryland and hope to be of
assistance in your code development process.

Sincerely,

ar
iy

ason Davidson
PHTA, Director of Government Relations

jdavidson@phta.org
About Us

The Pool & Hot Tub Alliance was formed in 2019, combining the Association of Pool &
Spa Professionals (APSP) and the National Swimming Pool Foundation (NSPF). With
the mission to “Celebrate the Water,” PHTA facilitates the expansion of swimming,
water safety and related research and outreach activities aimed at introducing more
people to swimming, making swimming environments safer and keeping pools open to
serve communities.

APSP, now the PHTA, is the world’s oldest and largest association representing
swimming pool, hot tub, and spa manufacturers, distributors, manufacturers’ agents,
designers, builders, installers, suppliers, retailers, and service professionals. Dedicated
to the growth and development of its members’ businesses and to promoting the
enjoyment and safety of pools and spas, PHTA offers a range of services, from
professional development to advancing key legislation and regulation at the federal and
local levels, to consumer outreach and public safety. PHTA is the only industry
organization recognized by the American National Standards Institute to develop and
promote national standards for pools, hot tubs, and spas. For more information, visit
APSP.org or NSFP.org.

POOL &

2111 Eisenhower Ave., Ste 500
HOT TU B Alexandria, VA 22314

ALLIANCE
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POOL &

HOT TUB
ALLIANCE

MID-ATLANTIC
CHAPTER

January 28, 2022

The Honorable Kumar P. Barve

House Environment Transportation Committee
251 House Office Building

6 Bladen Street

Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: HB 303 — Support
Dear Chairman Barve:

This letter is in regard to the state of Maryland’s consideration of the International
Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC).

While most Jurisdictions in Maryland have some form of existing pool and spa
regulations, most lack a comprehensive code or laws that address design,
construction, and safety of pools and spas leaving a patchwork of regulations
across Maryland. HB 303 will remedy this by adopting the International
Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC) which is the only code that is coordinated
and correlated with the other building codes adopted in Maryland. The ISPSC is
the first national code for swimming pools and spas ever created and the only code
to address all aspects of public and residential pool and spa design and construction
addressing quality, safety, and energy and conservation. This bill will help to
provide consistency to builders, operators, and even manufacturers’
representatives who deal with pools and spas across Maryland, DC, and
Virginia.

The ISPSC will establish minimum regulations for public and residential pools,
spas, and hot tubs using prescriptive and performance-related provisions.
Additional benefits of the ISPSC include:

* Seamless integration with the most widely used model codes in North
America, the International Building Code® (IBC®) and International Residential
Code® (IRC®).



* Meets or exceeds the requirements of the federal Virginia Graeme Baker
Act for suction entrapment avoidance.

* Covers fencing, decks, lighting, heaters, circulation systems, pumps,
accessibility, diving, sanitizing equipment, filters, and suction fittings.

* Includes provisions for pools and facilities geared specifically for water
parks, along with provisions based on the latest research for diving, barriers,
general design, and water quality safety.

* All necessary provisions in one book. The ISPSC combines the provisions
of the relevant sections of the IRC, IBC, IPC®, and IMC®, and the APSP
standards, serving as a fully-integrated document for pool and spa safety.

Our members in the Mid-Atlantic Chapter of PHTA reach from Maryland, through
DC, and into Northern Virginia. The ISPSC is already the requirement for two of
the three branches of our chapter. We believe, that by adopting the ISPSC in
Maryland, the state will come in line with what most of our membership already
considers to be the law of the land. It will only help to streamline the processes for
all parties involved, especially contractors working throughout each of our member
states.

We strongly urge the committee to pass HB 303 in Maryland.

Sincerely,

Brian St. Clair
President, PHTA Mid-Atlantic Chapter

brian@amatoind.com
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~ MARYLAND

ﬁChamber of Commerce

LEGISLATIVE POSITION:

Favorable

House Bill 303

Public Safety - Maryland Swimming Pool and Spa Standards - Adoption
House Ways and Means

Wednesday, February 2, 2022
Dear Chairman Barve and Members of the Committee:

Founded in 1968, the Maryland Chamber of Commerce is the leading voice for business in
Maryland. We are a statewide coalition of more than 5,500 members and federated partners
working to develop and promote strong public policy that ensures sustained economic growth
for Maryland businesses, employees, and families.

According to a 2015 report by the Maryland Department of Health, drowning was the 2"
leading cause of death for children aged 5-14 in the state. Unlike statewide building codes,
requirements for residential pools and spas are vastly different in each jurisdiction, which creates
a patchwork of regulations that industry members must comply with. In addition, most of these
regulations are severely outdated with some being over 20 years old.

HB 303 seeks to bring conformity to Maryland swimming pool and spa standards by adopting
the most recent edition of the International Swimming Pool and Spa Code (ISPSC). This code is
based on scientifically proven practices for drowning prevention and energy efficiency and will
follow the same process that Maryland employs for the adoption of the International Building
Code, International Residential, and International Energy Conservation Code.

HB 303 provides numerous benefits to citizens and business owners in the State. Most
importantly, the ISPSC enhances residential pool barrier requirements which dramatically reduce
the risk of drowning. HB 303 also provides access to Consumer Product Safety Commission
training grants, Statewide training on code compliance, and requires that provisions of this code
be easily accessible and free for public viewing. HB 303 is a great example of government
support for the modernization of regulations that impact Maryland citizens every day.

With these comments in mind, the Maryland Chamber of Commerce respectfully requests a
favorable report on HB 303.

MDCHAMBER.ORG
60 West Street, Suite 100, Annapolis 21401 | 410-269-0642
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MARYLAND STATE FIREMEN’S ASSOCIATION

REPRESENTING THE YOLUNTEER FIRE, RESCUE, AND EMS PERSONNEL OF MARYLAND.

Robert P. Phillips

Chairman
Legislative Committee
17 State Circle
Annapolis, MD 21401

email: rfcchief48@gmail.com

cell: 443-205-5030

Office: 410-974-2222

HB 303 Public Safety - Maryland Swimming Pool and
Spa Standards - Adoption

My name is Robert Phillips and I am the Legislative Committee Chairman for the
Maryland State Firemen's Association (MSFA).

I wish to present testimony in favor of HB 303: Public Safety - Maryland
Swimming Pool and Spa Standards — Adoption

This legislation will further provide for the safety of the public using pools and
spas as well as first responders responding to calls for assistance.

I thank the committee for their time on this important issue and ask that you
FAVORABLY support House Bill 303.

Thank you and I'd be glad to answer any questions that you might have.



